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To the Board:
 
With all due respect this issue has been debated far too long without coming to the simple
conclusion that the pain of committing fraudulent acts must far exceed the rewards.  There may
even occasionally be the innocent victim that due to association becomes caught up in the event,
however, with the execution of due process this should indeed be rare.
 
It is my personal and professional opinion that most executives, directors, and auditors want to do
right by shareholders and the public at large.  Providing the additional incentive of severe
punishment including but not limited to my suggestions of total disgorgement of all stockholdings
including any past exercises and conversions to cash for officers and directors, plus cash penalties
equal to the same percentage harm to the corporation stock to be assessed against all other assets
of the officers and directors.  Any other individuals involved in the organization to have equal
penalties.  In no event can D&O insurance be used as an offset.  Existing company stockholders
should by no means be punished for these acts.  Additionally any such individuals should be barred
from holding any position in a public or not-for-profit organization.
 
Auditors should have an equal penalty in the form of disgorgement of all fees earned over the
years of restatement and fraud.  All partners of the accounting firm should be held to contributing
an amount in cash of their percentage interest in the accounting partnership equal to the
shareholder groups percentage loss of value.  Direct responsible partners should disgorge all of
their earnings during the restatement period and their entire interest in the accounting
partnership, plus the equivalent percentage of their net worth as lost by the shareholder group. 
These individuals should also lose their CPA license without opportunity for reinstatement.
 
Severe penalties of this sort will incentivize the rest of us to make sure we enforce the rules to
uphold the public interest doing our best not to become a victim by association.
 
Sincerely
 
Kenneth Biddick, CPA CFF CFE
KB Consulting Group
T - (856) 218-9280
C - (646) 512-1340
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